
Living Well Minutes of 1/7/2019 
 
Attending: Donna Palmer, Pasha Marlowe, Ginny Vandyke, Priscilla Brobst, Steven 
Palmer 
 
Held at the town office meeting room at 1PM 
 
Girl Scouts: unable to attend, item not discussed 
 
Cribbage Tournament: Ginny will contact the secretary of the Congregational Church 
to arrange details with the use of the hall for the 9th. It was agreed the prize money will 
be: $125, $75, $50 for the top point scorers. A 50:50 raffle will be offered. Refreshments 
will be served and be provided by members of the committee(Ginny, Priscilla, Steve, 
Pasha) and others who we may reach out to, like Martha Leggat. Donna is managing 
getting the word out and about. Pasha will speak to John to explore what could be done 
to  encourage school children to participate. The young persons division is intended for 
those under 16. No prize money is offered but there will be a trophy. Their division will 
run from 9 to 11 while the adult division will run from 9 until 12.  
 
Donna and Pasha will cover the registration table. Priscilla may be able to help during 
the morning. Gay, if you are reading this we are hoping to get you to help and maybe 
Rob to play again?? The latest news has unfortunately delayed our ability to set up in 
the afternoon. Chicken pot pie activity is requiring the use of the community room in the 
fternoon so we will have to learn from Ginny when the earliest is that we can get access 
to set up. And, the cribbage boards and cards are in the storage shed which Steve will 
retrieve.  
 
Traffic Data: Steve reported on the results of the data collected on both incoming 
portions of route 115. The data clearly indicates there is an issue of speeding however 
due to parameters used in the original collection and reporting another run at collecting 
information will necessarily take place. Living Well will be coordinating this with Public 
Works. A copy of the data first edition print out will be emailed to all committee 
members.  
 
This baseline of information will be used to help better understand speeding as it occurs 
in the center of town and what the town may consider among options to slow vehicular 
speed. 
 
Kiting the Town: The banner is stil in process. Donna has been given the green light to 
get that made. When the banner arrives the committee can then decide on a date for 
the actual kite bombing. Steve will work to reinforce the kites. 
 
Next meeting Feb 11th, 1 PM. 
Meeting adjourned at 2:30 
 


